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Community Connections   

• E-blasts reaching 1,068 people. In the past 28 days, Facebook posts have reached 9,684 people 

• Fridays and Saturdays in December: arranged Kings High School student volunteers for Holiday in 
Lights car check-in.   

• 1/3: Touched base with Gold Project candidate Tori Schretter about her Little Free Library project at 
Landen-Deerfield Park.  

• 1/3: Met with Eagle Scout candidate Zach Marsden to review his project at Armco Park. He will be 
installing fishing line filament recycling stations and an informational fish identification kiosk this 
coming summer.  

• 1/6: Attended White Tails Unlimited Caesar Creek Chapter meeting with Ben Yoder, Jim Prickett, 
and Dave Woehr to share how their contributions to our nature programs last year impacted the 
community. I will be working with them in the upcoming year to create special opportunities for local 
veterans to encourage utilization of our parks and mental and physical wellness for the group.   

• 1/9: Warren County Conservation Cooperative meeting with Laura Stanton (WC OSU Ext), Melissa 
Proffitt (WC Soil & Water CD), Casey Burdick (Lebanon Parks and Rec), and Erin Shaw (Caesar Creek 
SP) to share and promote each other’s programming for upcoming season. This will be year two of 
our official collaboration and we all agreed that it has worked really well for all of our outreach 
efforts. We are working on a June “Living Green” series to be held weekly at Armco Park Jones 
Pavilion; more to come soon! 

• 1/9: Animals in Winter Homeschool Program, 12 people attended. The students helped me hang and 
fill bird feeders outside the Jones Pavilion to begin attracting birds for our birding events over the 
next six weeks. 

• 1/9: Touched base with WCPD office staff about upcoming programs. Shannon Aquino is forwarding 
me minutes from the Park Commissioners meetings as a way to achieve better communication about 
Park District updates. The Friends were excited about this and feel this is a good way to recognize if 
they can provide financial support for any upcoming WCPD projects. If there are any specific things 
you would like them to consider funding, please reach out.   

• 1/11: Friends Meeting via Zoom, officers elected for 2023 are Dianna Kenneally (President), Dave 
Nuscher (Vice President), Kathie Bowers (Treasurer), Jim Prickett (secretary), 10 people attended. 

• 1/11: Coyotes in our Community program for Clermont County, 39 people attended. If you have not 
been to their Pattison Lodge, it is a really cool facility! They said they recently updated it and 
wedding rentals have increased significantly. There’s a gazebo outside where weddings take place, 
and receptions are held in the Lodge. I can envision something similar at Armco Park! 
https://www.clermontparks.org/rentals/pattison-lodge/ 

 

https://www.clermontparks.org/rentals/pattison-lodge/


• 1/12: Met with Vicky Guelpa, member of Dry Dredgers Society, re. the fossils that were donated to 
us from a Friend of WCPD. Vicky is going to help me identify, sort, and label the donated specimens 
and we plan to use them for future programs, including Tech-Free Tuesdays.  

• 1/12: Jeff Hayes from Raptor, Inc. did a site visit to Armco Park to identify possible locations for a 
great horned owl nesting can. Because the tree the owl nested in last year is no longer there, this is a 
good alternative and can be placed in an area that will not be disruptive to the nesting owl or staff.      

• Refreshed job postings for WCPD CEO and Mechanic positions on social media pages. Both positions 
are also being shared on Green Umbrella. The CEO position is also on LinkedIn.  

 

Upcoming Events 

 

https://www.facebook.com/job_opening/518798933626669
https://greenumbrella.org/Green-Jobs/13023805
https://www.linkedin.com/hiring/jobs/3382555933/detail/


      
 

 


